

Parties at home/fundraising Individual orders

Would you like to become a consultant. KATE MERCER 01262 470556 07860 478867 kathleenmercer @btopenworld.com 30% discount on selected items NEW SPRING CATALOGUE OUT

Opening times for the outreach Post Office service in Burton Fleming

starting from Monday 9th April.

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.

10 - 12 each day.



Direct Flooring Suppliers of Driffield & Bridlington

Carpet-Vinyl-Laminate-Wood Flooring -Amtico-Rugs Family run business for 13 years

Domestic and commercial work supplied and fitted

We can bring samples to your home

Free quotes

01377 250522 Driffield shop

01262 604443 Bridlington shop

01262 470758 Home

Directflooring1@aol.com

Edition #365

March 2019

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

What happened in March

1 Mar St David's Day

Maiden flight of Concorde 2 Mar 1969

A British-owned cross-channel ferry the 'Herald of Free Enterprise' left Zeebrugge, Belgium, with its bow doors open; it capsized, killing over 180 6 Mar 1987

7 Mar 1876 The Scottish-born inventor, Alexander Graham Bell, patented the

telephone.

8 Mar 1702 Anne became Queen of Britain after William III died in a riding

9 Mar 1074
12 Mar 1904
15 Mar 44 BC
Pope Gregory VII excommunicated all married priests
Britain's first mainline electric train ran from Liverpool to Southport.
Beware the Ides of March" – Julius Caesar is stabbed by Marcus Brutus.

Six farm labourers from Tolpuddle, Dorset, were sentenced to seven years' transportation to Australia for forming a trade union. 19 Mar 1834

23 Mar 1956 Queen Elizabeth II laid the foundation stone of a new cathedral being built in Coventry. The new building is being erected next to the remains of the 14th-century cathedral destroyed by the German Luftwaffe in

The crowns of England and Scotland were united when King James VI of Scotland succeeded to the English throne. 24 Mar 1603

26 Mar 1902

British imperialist Cecil John Rhodes died in Cape Town aged 48.
Legalised warfare – England and Scotland played their first rugby football international, in Edinburgh; first blood to Scotland.
Both the Oxford and the Cambridge boats sank in the annual Varsity 27 Mar 1871

28 Mar 1912

29 Mar 1461 Over 28,000 people are said to have been killed in the bloody Battle of

Towton, N Yorkshire; the Lancastrians under Henry VI were crushed.

30 Mar 1856 The Crimean War between Russia and Europe was brought to an end by

the signing of the Treaty of Paris.

31 Mar 1855 Charlotte Bronte, the reclusive Yorkshire novelist and author of Jane

Eyre, died today.

Charlotte Bronte was born 21 April 1816 in Thornton, west of

Bradford and moved to Howarth in 1820.

She wrote Jane Eyre, published in 1847, under the pseudonym of Currer Bell to hide her gender. Shirley, published 1849 and Villette, published 1853 were written under her own name. The Professor which was written first and rejected by publishers was published posthumously in 1847. She also wrote over 200 poems. She married her fathers curate, Arthur Bell Nicholls, in June 1854, very soon becoming pregnant, and died, it is thought, due to extreme morning sickness.

She is buried in the family vault in the church at Howarth.



Items for publication in the Apr issue should reach me by 25/03/19 Contact Margaret Barker - Tel: 01262 605935 - Mobile: 07966 160267 burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

MARCH CHURCH SERVICES

3rd 11am Morning Worship 3pm

Holy Communion at FORDON

10th 11am Holy Communion

17th 11am Morning Worship

24th 10am Benefice Holy Communion at Kilham

Mothering Sunday Family Service 31st 11am

All ladies very welcome

Especially mums, grans, aunties, nans



There will be a service of Holy Communion with Ashing on Wednesday 6th March at 7pm (Ash Wednesday).

2



Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays (except Bank Holidays) at 9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet old and new friends



PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church.



There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am

Watch this space for details of Craft & Chat.



History group

The Group were treated to a talk that had taken over ten years to research. David Mooney, the speaker, presented us with many pictures of The Lady of Avenel, an all wooden sailing ship, built in Falmouth in1874 which was built primarily to transport tin and copper from Cornwall to countries throughout the world and first came to Bridlington in 1903 with a cargo of granite to be used in the cemetery.

In 1925 The Lady of Avenel was bought, renamed The Island, reinforced, refitted and with a small outboard motor added prepared for an Arctic expedition. The aim was to reach the North Pole but the ship became stranded in the ice close to the Pole and it was some time before a Norwegian ship could reach them and tow them back six hundred miles to Spitzbergen.

In the 1930s she had her name changed back to The Lady of Avenel and was again refitted, this time in Bridlington. She was later hired out, with a Bridlington crew, by actress Frances Day and used for filming in France. However, in 1939 she was found half submerged in the mud in Poole harbour. When war broke out she was considered a hazard to shipping and blown up. Not an ending anyone would wish upon such an elegant sailing ship.

Next meeting is on Thursday 21st March. Clive and Kath Richardson present Lest We Forget which is a range of amazing and enthralling stories from the Great War. Village Hall. 7-30pm. Admission £2-50, 01262 401147 for any info.

PEOPLE OF BURTON FLEMING. The History Group has been running for 25 years or so. I, as secretary, have been with the Group for the last 15 years but will be relinquishing that position in April after our last talk of the season.

We should restart again in September but as yet no one has come forward to take over. Is there anyone, person or persons, who might be interested in taking up the running of the Club in order for the Group to continue its successful and well attended meetings. Please let us know, 01262 401147.

Do you have a SHOCKING skin condition?

Has it had a DEBILITATING impact on your life? Do vou need URGENT help?

GET IN TOUCH TODAY!

If selected, you could be treated quickly and free of charge by an award-winning dermatologist

> Email: skin@fullfattv.co.uk Phone: 0121 272 5841 hatsapp: 07526238856



NEW TV SHOW CASTING NOW!!

If you or someone you know has a large LUMP or GROWTH, a CYST or LIPOMA that needs removing...

GET IN TOUCH TODAY!

If selected, you could be treated quickly and free of charge by an award-winning dermatologist

> Email: skin@fullfattv.co.uk Phone: 0121 272 5841

FULL FAT



Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Local Lifesavers Wanted

Yorkshire Ambulance Service (YAS) is looking for volunteers in this area to boost numbers on the local Community First Responder schemes.

Community First Responders are volunteers who provide immediate life-saving care to members of their local communities in an emergency medical situation, such as heart attack, breathing difficulties or a collapse, in the vital minutes before the ambulance arrives.

They are trained in Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) and the use of an Automatic External Defibrillator (AED) which delivers a controlled electric shock to restart the heart. The Community First Responders also carry portable oxygen, to assist with other conditions such as breathing difficulties, stroke etc.

Patricia Kilner, Community Defibrillation Trainer for YAS, said: "Community First Responders make a valuable contribution to their communities. We know that in many medical emergencies the first few minutes are critical. If effective treatment can be performed within those first minutes, lives can be saved and disability reduced. Being a Community First Responder can be extremely rewarding and I would encourage anyone who may be interested in taking on the role to contact us".

"Many people volunteer to gain experience, to help their local communities and some people have had personal experience of a loved one needing prompt medical attention and can see the value in this initiative. Volunteers come from all walks of life, young and older, working or retired, from teachers and drivers to shop keepers and army sergeants!"

Full training will be given to successful applicants who need to be over 18, physically fit and hold a full driving licence. YAS will also run Disclosure and Barring (DBS) checks and Occupational Health checks on candidates.

We are particularly looking for volunteers in:, Sledmere; Driffield; Burton Agnes; Kilham

Anyone requiring further details please contact Patricia Kilner, Community Defibrillation Trainer on 07789 271071 or p.kilner@nhs.net

Next Parish Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 12th March 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £26 please contact

Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Landline: 01723 890084

Dear Friends,

Lent begins this year on March 6^{th} and again we find ourselves thinking about the important season that we are about to start.

We have the opportunity to reflect on the good <u>and</u> bad bits of our lives. I encourage us to do this and to do it prayerfully. I want to encourage each one of us to look at the health of our relationships with each other. Are they in a good state or do they need some attention? We must also look at the health of our relationship with Jesus Christ.

Are we a good disciple or have we lapsed a bit as the years roll by? I think we all might lapse...we all might stray a bit from the straight road...The Way, The Truth and The Life which is Jesus Christ. Life today, no matter what we think, is pressured. There are subtle pressures on us from the media...from our work colleagues...from our friends and families that cause us to get our priorities confused; that maybe cause us to put our relationship with God on the backburner for a while.

This Lent is a time to wipe the slate clean, to make a fresh start in our discipleship with Jesus. Let us get our diaries and calendars out and mark dates when we will attend the Lent chats, in church from 10am., on Tuesdays March 12th, 19th, 26th, April 2nd & 9th when we shall be looking at those beautiful sayings of Jesus called 'The Beatitudes'. Come and join the group, I'm sure you will enjoy and learn something too. During this Lent please commit to attend on the Tuesdays or maybe to come to church on Sundays, you will be very welcome and it's time to welcome Jesus right back into the centre of our lives again because Jesus is our hope. He is waiting for everyone to invite him into their lives.

I look forward to seeing you.

With love & blessings,

Revd Barbara

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting

will be held in St Cuthbert's Church at 7pm on Tuesday 2nd April. This meeting is open to all villagers, to hear about their local Church, what's happening there and to elect the officers for the coming years. Do come along, there will be tea & cake as well.

VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS MAR 2019

FEBRUARY 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize; 2nd Prize John Grav Susan Cross £.15 f.10 4th Prize: 3rd Prize: Elaine Brambles M. Howson

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 112 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. BE PART OF IT TO WIN IT!!!!!! Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

The February Coffee Morning was well attended, and raised £160.00 for our improvement funds. If you have any bric a brac or books for the stalls we would be very grateful.

Our New Years Dance with LOOZ COVERS was an absolute sell out, a great night was had by all and we banked £600.00 for the improvement fund.

ZUMBA WILL BE BACK EARLY SPRING. PLEASE WATCH THIS SPACE FOR MORE DETAILS.

Regular Events

Mondays 2pm - 3pm; EXTEND - Chair exercise to Music Class; £3.00 including Tea/coffee/biscuits afterwards: Information call Pat on 07732 804805. This is becoming popular so give it a try!!!!!!

Tuesday 7pm - Young Farmers

Wednesday Afternoon; INDOOR BOWLS; 2pm-4pm

Saturday March 9th; Coffee Morning; 10-11,30; bacon sandwiches; biscuits; produce stall; books; bric a brac. The local PCSO will be in attendance for any burning issues you may have.

MARCH 2019

Thursday 7th March - Whist Drive; 7pm; £2.50 including supper; raffle Saturday 9th March - Coffee Morning; 10.00am -11.30pm. Bacon sandwiches/ biscuits/cakes/produce stall/book and bric a brac stall. Helpers always needed!!! Tuesday 12th March; Parish Council Meeting 7pm Monday 18th March; AGM of the Village Hall; 6.30pm Tuesday 19th March; Bridlington Lions; BINGO; 7pm; Everyone Welcome

Thursday 21st March; History Club; 7.30pm

FUTURE DATES TO PUT IN YOUR DIARIES

Saturday 6th APRIL; Private Party Saturday 6th APRIL; CYCLING UK

Sunday 28th APRIL; TRACTOR RUN from Burton Fleming opposite Village Hall in

aid of YORKSHIRE AIR AMBULANCE

Wednesday 15th May; BAD APPLE PRODUCTION OF "THE FROZEN ROMAN"

Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation

They came, they saw, they conquered, they went away again. Or did they?

An emergency meeting at the Phoenix pub gets heated, as the villagers rack their brains for new ways to fight the limminent housing development that threatens village life as they know it.



The discovery of an ancient burial site under foot may just throw them a lifetime if they can somehow authenticate their mysterious findings. But things aren't always what they seem!

Expect a double dose of comedy as the situation goes "ballisticus maximus" In this brand new original comedy from Kate Bramley and Badapple Theatre.

FIRST 2019 REPORT FROM HUNMANBY G.P. PRACTICE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

There are several items of good news for patients of the Hunmanby surgery. You will be pleased to know that Dr Marina D'Silva has joined the Practice as a Salaried G.P. working two days a week. She is no stranger to the Practice as she worked and treated patients as a locum last year. Dr Jaidev and Heather Ball, Practice Manager, must be congratulated in securing the services of Dr D'Silva in addition to Dr Woods-Peel when nearly all surgeries are struggling for Doctors to work on a permanent basis, and we do appreciate all their efforts.

As a result of re-locating the administration staff the space left behind the Reception desk and adjacent small office is now being developed into a new consulting and treatment room for Dr Jaidev which Patient's will enter from the Waiting room. Improvements have also been made by the addition of a new Patient check-in screen as you enter the waiting room and if you are not sure how to put in your information please tell them at Reception desk or you will not be booked in and you may miss your Appointment. On the larger screen you will notice that there is much more information on many different subjects.

All the Notices displayed in the Waiting room are there for a very good reason which is to help patients - there are many posters dealing with all manner of problems with phone numbers and addresses which may be useful to you and if you don't find any results there you now have a second chance to look for help on the new P.P.G. Noticeboard situated on the wall in the reception area and an opportunity to get in touch with a member of the PPG if you think we could be of any assistance to you or someone you know or of you would like to know more about becoming a Member (01262 470969) The job of the PPG is to support patients in any way and to the best of our ability if you will give us a chance.